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June 4, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett	
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to acquire property in the Fremont area, through condemnation if necessary, to replace the Fremont siphon pipelines that will be needed for the construction of the Fremont Siphon Replacement Project to protect water quality.   

The Fremont siphon carries wastewater from King County’s northeastern service area to the West Point Treatment Plant. These two wastewater pipelines are approximately100 years old. They extend from Fremont to Queen Anne in a concrete tunnel shared with a 24-inch water line owned by Seattle Public Utilities. During heavy rain events, these pipelines convey up to 220 million gallons per day of wastewater across the Ship Canal. Keeping this asset in service is critical to the operation of the regional wastewater treatment system and protecting public health and water quality.

This ordinance supports King County’s Strategic Plan goals of safeguarding the environment by protecting water quality and providing safe, reliable wastewater treatment.

This ordinance will authorize condemnation to locate facilities and an odor control building at 2nd Avenue Northwest and Northwest 36th Street in Fremont. This will require full acquisition in fee and relocation of private property and a business owned by Praxair Distribution, Inc. Staff from the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks have initiated purchase discussions with the property owner and have provided the company with information regarding potential relocation benefits. Staff will continue to negotiate with the owner and will work diligently towards a voluntary sale of the property. If WTD is unable to reach agreement with the property owner, condemnation authority is necessary to ensure the project to replace this aging asset remains on schedule. 


Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents continue to enjoy clean water and prevent service disruptions. 

If you would like more information about this ordinance, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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